
 

 

Citizens’ Police Complaint Board 
Meeting Minutes  
October 16, 2023 

6:00 pm 
Meeting Held in room 260 
Of the City-County Building 

 
 
Members Present: Jennifer Norton  
 Kenneth Riggins 
 Andy Shank  
 Patrice Abduallah  
 Craig Cordi 
 Evan Shearin 
 
Members Absent:                         Kenneth Sullivan 
  
Ex-Officio Members Present:  Ofc. David Bolling 
 Sgt. Javed Richards 
   
Ex-Officio Members Absent:  Sgt. Scott Carpenter 
  
Corporation Counsel: Ellen Gabovitch, OCC Chief Counsel 
 Ethan Hudson, Assistant Corporation Counsel 
 
CPCO Staff Present: Richard Okello, Executive Director 
 TaDonjá Coffer, Investigator  
 
IMPD Personnel Present: Captain Jim Roehrig 
   
IMPD Personnel Absent: Deputy Chief Catherine Cummings 
 Sgt. Sara Lamkin 
 
Others Present: Sullivan Nogle (CPCO #2022-046F) 
  
Proceedings: President Jennifer Norton called the meeting to order at 6:09 p.m. 
 
Office Report: Director Okello provided an update on the number of complaints submitted in September 
during the meeting. 
 
Approval of the Minutes: Mr. Cordi moved to approve the September 2023 minutes. Mr. Shearin 
seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously approved (6-0).   
 
Case Review:  
 



 

 

• CPCO #2022-042F: Leslie Johnson, the Complainant, was not present for this case. Mr. Shank 
presented the case, followed by a review of body-worn camera footage by Director Okello. After 
discussion, Mr. Shank motioned to endorse the recommended findings. Mr. Riggins seconded the 
motion. The board vote was unanimous (6-0).   

 

• CPCO #2022-046F: Sullivan Nogle, the Complainant, was present for this case and addressed the 
board. Mr. Riggins presented the case, followed by a review of body-worn camera footage by 
Director Okello. After discussion, Mr. Riggins motioned to endorse the recommended finding for 
the allegation against Officer De Leon. Mr. Shank seconded the motion. The board vote was 
unanimous (6-0). Mr. Riggins then motioned to reverse the recommended finding and sustain the 
allegation against Officer McBee. Mr. Shearin seconded the motion. The board vote was 
unanimous (6-0).   

 
Announcements 

• Director Okello reminded the board members about the upcoming Civilian Board Member 
Training on November 11, 2023, from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  

 
Adjournment: President Norton adjourned the meeting at approximately 7:01 p.m. 
 
 
 


